A State St. and Capitol Square Landscaping Improvement program was implemented in 2012. This program included design work and plant layout
by Olbrich Gardens professional staff. Mall Concourse staff and a contractor (Lone Oak Interests) conducted bed preparation and installation of
plant material (mostly perennials). A maintenance program was developed that allowed for a successful first season, even in the drought

conditions. This program has significantly improved the aesthetic of the State St. Mall and Capitol Concourse in 2012. This program will continue
in 2013, and should provide this improved aesthetic for years to come.

Conditions before the landscaping program:




